MARLFIELDS PRIMARY ACADEMY NEWSLETTER
12TH MARCH 2021

What a fantastic first two weeks back we have had!
We can’t begin to tell you how great it is to see so many eager faces waiting to come into school to meet all the friends that they have missed over the past couple of months.  It’s good to have you back.  
Welcome also to all the new children who have joined us, we hope that you will enjoy your time within the Marlfields Family.

COVID SAFETY REMINDER

Unfortunately we have received a number of complaints from our neighbours about the behavior of both yourselves as parents and your children while waiting at the gates.  Some damage due to young children running up and down the drive has been caused to resident’s property.  

This is a polite reminder to say we all need to work together and please can you follow the guidance as given on our orginal letter:-

1.Please remember to maintain a safe distance from each other.  

2. Please do not turn up early for your gate opening time as this is what is causing most of the issue.  Times are 8.50am for the top gate on Waggs Road and 9am for the lower gate on Waggs Road.

3. Wear a mask and if you have a medical condition that does not allow you to wear one, please have your badge to show when asked.

4. Keep your children with you while waiting; some are allowing them to run around in the drive which is not acceptable. As you are aware Waggs Road is quite a busy road, and gets easily congested.  

5.  Please consider supporting this by walking up the right hand side of the road. Drop your child at the gates and then cross over to walk down the left had side of the road; this would ease congestion.

6.  Please remember the rules that no more than two of you can stand at a social distance until further restrictions are lifted. Please use the pavements opposite to wait quietly for the gates to open.

The PSCO WILL BE coming regularly to support the school. There are three bubbles within school the EYFS/Y1, Year 2/3/4 and Year 5/6.  Each of these bubbles enter via different gates to support getting the children in for a full day.  

We ask for your support until we can re assess over the Easter break, following the second phase of the roadmap notified by the Government.


Cheshire East have asked us to share the following with you. 

As schools return to full attendance, we understand parents’ frustration when their child is asked to isolate at home either after testing positive for coronavirus (COVID-19), or because of being in close contact of someone who has tested positive.
However self-isolation is one of the most important things we can do to help stop the spread of the virus and help protect our friends, family and our community. Around one in three people with coronavirus (COVID-19) have no symptoms, and so finding and isolating these hidden cases quickly will help to stop outbreaks before they get a chance to develop.

The DfE have also asked us to share their updated guidance which we are following.
Update to guidance for parents
We have updated our guidance on what parents need to know about early years providers, schools and colleges during COVID-19. 
We have also published a collection of guidance providing information for parents and carers of children attending early years settings, schools and colleges during the coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic.
This collection brings together information and guidance for parents on:
	· essential information for the spring term
· coronavirus (COVID-19) testing
· clubs and out-of-school settings
· home schooling and remote education
· support for children and young people


TERMLY REPORTS

We are finding ourselves in strange times at the moment and we all appreciate that it is none of our faults. School has been open since last March throughout supporting the COVID pandemic and our staff have been amazing.  This week we will be asking them to complete your child’s Spring report.  We hope that we will be able to move back to face to face meetings for the summer term.  Please return the comments sheet signed so we know you have received the report.  Thank you.

FREE EASTER LUNCH

To welcome the children back, and to celebrate Easter, we are offering a free Easter lunch for the children on the last day of term, Wednesday 31st March.  Please see our menu on offer at the end of this newsletter and order in the usual way on your child’s Dolce account no later than Monday 22nd March to support us ordering sufficient quantities to meet demand.
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PARENT GOVERNOR ELECTION

A vacancy has arisen for a Parent Trustee on our governing board. This letter therefore gives notice that the parent body is required to elect a member to serve as Trustees on the governing board for a term of 4 years. The position of Parent Trustee is a responsible, challenging and interesting role, and is one, which requires commitment and dedication to our school. No experience is necessary as there are many courses available, both in person and online for ‘new’ Trustees to help them understand the role and the responsibilities that the post entails. The Clerk to Trustees provides information on training courses and will provide new trustees with an induction pack.

The governing board expects trustees to:

•Adhere to the Code of Conduct for Trustees of Marlfields Primary Academy
•Attend 3 termly meetings of the Full Governing Board (the next meeting is 7th July 2021at 5pm)
•Sit on at least one committee and attend the meetings which are usually held once a term
•Commit to attend training courses as necessary and take part in 	 formal monitoring within the school at agreed times of the year. 

If you would like to find out more about how you can contribute to governance at our school, please contact myself or the Clerk to Trustees; Mrs Provis (clerktogovernors@marlfields.cheshire.sch.uk), and we will pass on your details to one of our Trustees who will then arrange a time for a conversation. A nomination paper is included with this letter. 
Please be sure that the nominated person is prepared to stand for office and that the signature of a seconder is obtained prior to submitting the nomination. In the event of there being more nominations than vacancies, an election will then be held, prior to which each nominee will be asked to submit a personal statement. These will be available for all parents to consider before the election takes place. 
Completed nomination papers should be handed in to the School Office on or before midday on Monday 19th April 2021.  The nomination form is attached and available on our Governor page on the school website www.marlfields.co.uk.

INTERNATIONAL MATHS DAY CHALLENGE

Pi day is celebrated worldwide on March 14th every year because the first numbers of Pi are 3.14 (March 14).  This is the European way of writing dates. Pi is a number used a lot in Maths, particularly when calculating the radius, diameter or circumference of a circle.
To mark the day, Mrs Isherwood set a challenge during STEM week for the children.  They were given £3.14 to spend.  They had to make a list of items which add up to that amount.  Those who brought their list to Mrs Isherwood were given that amount to spend this weekend.  There was a range of items on the lists, ranging from chicken liver, marbles, vegetables, sand, and of course the ever popular sweets and chocolate!
Congratulations to those who completed the challenge:-
Year 6 - Cesare, Talula and Isabelle
Year 5 – Imogen, Megan, Thomas, Jake, Isabelle, Leo, Kalea, Matteo and Lennon.
Year 4 - Isaac, Alfie, Elliott Clarke and Lexi.
Year 1 - Elliott

NATIONAL SCIENCE WEEK

As you know, in school, we have been celebrating National Science Week and in particular have been creating a fact file about ‘women in science’.

Reception and Nursery Classes have been busy building a bug hotel as part of their Outdoor Science work which was linked to their chosen female scientist Maria Merian who discovered that caterpillars turn into butterflies.   The children shared the story of The Very Hungry Caterpillar.  They also went on a bug hunt searching for mini beasts, but as it was so cold outside, they didn’t find many, which was why they made the bug hotel.  Thank you Mr Pointon for your help.
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Year 1 have been busy learning all about materials for their contribution to science Week.  They went on a materials hunt to see which materials they could find in the outside environment.  They created a tally chart to show which they found the most or least of; the most common being plastic and metal.
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Year 2 learnt about Mary Anning and the ecologist Dr Margaret Lowman.  They investigated Biomimicry and looked at inventions linked to birds and flight and made moving birds to try to explore how birds fly.  Then they had a go at making helicopters and planes and how differently they flew compared to birds.  They had lots of fun improving their designs.  To end their very busy week they have been investigating Mighty Machines, their mechanisms such as levers and linkages. They made pictures which incorporated mechanisms which made the pictures shake hands.  They are also working on a Mighty Machines Pinball machine.

YEAR 3
Year 3 have been busy making mighty machines and bridges and they created these fantastic fairground rides.
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YEAR 4
Year 4 have been looking out and about and found this newt discovering that it is a protected one – can you guess from observation what type it is?  If not ask a Year 4 they will know!
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YEAR 5 – Mmmmm!  Any ideas what they might be doing here! 
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YEAR 6
Year 6 share their pic-collage with you to celebrate their week, it is about their outdoor learning challenges.
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CHALLENGE
For the first challenge we
made a bridge that could
go across a 30cm gap using

only materials that we
found outside and string.
We managed to complete it
but could have improved it

by making the bridge more
flat.
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For challenge 5 we measured the circumference of a tree and
divided it by 2.5 and found out that the tree was around 36 years

old. PIC*COLLAGE
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Easter
     Menu



Wednesday 31st March



Sausage, Bacon, Baked Beans, Omelette, Hash Brown & Bread



OR



Vegan Sausage, Omelette, Baked Beans, Tomatoes,
Hash Brown & Bread



~~~~~~



Gingerbread Man
OR



Fruit Jelly
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